February 24, 2003


BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

Of the Board of Public Works of the City of Phillips at a meeting held in the council room on February 24, 2003.

Meeting called to order by Chairman Namtzu at 7:00 PM. Committee members present: Mayor Boho, Leon Namtzu, Jeff Fahl, and Ed Lasee. Committee members absent: None.

Others present: D.P.W. Staroba and C.C.T. Lamoreaux.

Public Comment: Mayor Boho informed committee members that Mr. Joe Wolf, President, Phillips Area Chamber of Commerce, would like the City of Phillips to handle the annual fireworks programs, currently scheduled twice a year by the Chamber of Commerce. Committee members suggested this request be an action item for the agenda of the meeting of the Common Council to be held on March 4, 2003.

Committee members discussed the problem of poorly maintained grease traps or no grease traps in businesses, that create grease as a by​product (eating establishments, etc.). Committee members will ask City Attorney Marshall to research this problem area with possible ordinance adjustments to be considered. This problem upsets our system at the wastewater treatment plant.

Motion by Mr. Fahl, seconded by Mr. Lasee to receive and place on file minutes of meetings held on January 30, and February 12, 2003. Carried.

Committee members reviewed the job performance of City Employee Brian Kerner with D.P.W. Staroba. Mr. Kerner is a new employee on a one year probationary period.

D.P.W. Staroba briefed committee members on the contents of the WRWA (Wisconsin Rural Water Association) Consolidated Group Safety Management Agreement. Committee members will review this agreement and propose a recommendation to the Common Council at the next scheduled meeting of the B.P.W.

D.P.W. Staroba stated that department employees repaired three broken watermains and one broken service line in February, 2003.

Motion by Mr. Lasee, seconded by Mr. Fahl to recommend payment to the Common Council of invoice numbers 8800,8801, 8868, 8869, 8943, 8944, 9058 and 9059, in the total amount of $3,306.20 to Kaempfer & Associates, Inc. Carried.

Motion by Mr. Fahl, seconded by Mr. Lasee to recommend to the Common Council payment of Invoice  #0303462, in the total amount of $1,900.00 to, Environmental. Carried.

Motion by Mr. Namtzu, seconded by Mr. Lasee to recommend to the Common Council payment of invoice submitted by Brunner Well Drilling LLP, in the amount of $1,595.00. Carried.

Motion by Mr. Lasee, seconded by Mr. Fahl to recommend to the Common Council payment of invoice submitted by Rental Service Corporation, in the amount of $1,135.30. Carried.

Committee members set a meeting date for the B.P.W. of March 17, 2003 at 6:00 PM. Interviews will be conducted with firms interested in providing consulting services related to waste- water treatment plant pretreatment and toxic inflow problems.

Motion by Mr. Lasee, seconded by Mr. Fahl to adjourn. Carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM.
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